## **Future Events**

Watch this column for a rolling forecast of events for members and guests.

May 18<sup>th</sup>, Wednesday **IMCZ** Visit to Seleger Moor

May 28<sup>th</sup>, Saturday **ZIWC** Spring Party, Hütte La Campana

June 5<sup>th</sup>, Sunday **IMCZ** Annual BBQ, Heuboden

June 29<sup>th</sup>, Wednesday **Global Outlook Presentation** 

#### IMCZ events in bold

BSCC - British Swiss Chamber of Commerce

ETZG - English Theatre Group

IMCZ - International Men's Club of Zug

ZIWC - Zug International Women's Club

## The next 3 events..... (CS Global Outlook.... see next page! →)

# Visit to Seleger Moor,

Wednesday, 18th May 2005 at 18:00pm.

It is that time of the year again when IMCZ make their annual visit to Seleger Moor to see the vast collection of various Rhododendrons, Azaleas and the other amazing horticultural experiences that are hidden for most of the year up there.

According to the experts this is the best time of the year to see the full bloom of the gardens at Seleger Moor so remember to bring a camera.

We will meet at **6:00pm** at the entrance to the gardens and gave a quick snack with sausages, hot dogs, coffee, wine or whatever else is around.

Then IMCZ member Roland Dünner will give us a guided tour of the gardens in English. The tour will last approx. 90 minutes.

**Directions:** Seleger Moor is in the Rifferswil area just a few kilometres from Zug on the road between Baar and Affoltern-am-Albis. It is well sign-posted.

Please let John Stuart know (either by e-mail, fax or phone) if you intend to come along. Friends and family are warmly welcome also.

Barbeque 2005
Sunday, June 5<sup>th</sup> at Heuboden Hütte, Holzhausern.

We are having our annual BBQ on Sunday June 5th again in the forest at the Heuboden Hütte in Holzhausern where we have enjoyed so fun in the last couple of years.

The apéro will start at 13:00 and the grill will be fired up and ready at 14:00.

The cost per person will again be CHF 60.-, children under 12 will have it all for half price. The price includes the apéro, a marvelous selection of fine meats, salad and a desert. Drinks throughout the afternoon will be at a very reasonable cost.

The Heuboden is an ideal place for a BBQ with plenty of play areas for kids so why not bring your whole family and friends. The weather has been wonderful for the last 2 BBQ's and the forecast looks good again this year. So, don't wait till the last minute before deciding....send your registration form or call John Stuart by May 30th so that we know the numbers to give the caterers.

Directions: Drive to Holzhausern and, at the roundabout, take the turn towards the golf club. Take the first turning left after the Restaurant Engel and follow the signs to the "Heuboden".

Please bear in mind that the IMCZ cancellation policy will apply to this event.

# **GLOBAL OUTLOOK**

#### **Economic Overview of Financial Markets & Investments**

Date: Wednesday, June 29, 2005

Time: **6:30pm** 

Place: CREDIT SUISSE Private Bank

Bahnhofstrasse 17, 4th floor, Zug

The International Men's Club of Zug together with the International Women's Club are invited to attend a presentation on 'Global Outlook' hosted by CREDIT SUISSE Private Banking-Zug. Dr. Burkhard P.Varnholt, Head of Financial Products & Investment Advisory and member of the Global Executive Council of Credit Suisse, will discuss the global markets, outlook and investment strategies. This is an in-person opportunity to hear CREDIT SUISSE's opinion and hopefully gain insight to managing your personal wealth. There will be a Q & A and apero following the presentation to explore the topics further.

Dr. Varnholt has presented to the International Men's Club in the past and regularly to the CREDIT SUISSE Private Bank community. He has exclusively tailored this event to the English speaking community of Zug. Dr. Varnholt is an internationally recognized figure within and outside CREDIT SUISSE, as he has lectured at University of St. Gallen, Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Stern School of Business at New York University, and authored four books.

We encourage you to bring your spouses and friends who may have an interest in their future finances. We look forward to seeing you there.

RSVP: by June 7, 2005. Availability is limited.

Please send your registration to John Stuart by June 7th LATEST

## Report on Brauerei Visit

The weather on Friday 8<sup>th</sup> April was dismal so members of IMCZ and ZIWC met on the bus with raincoats and umbrellas. The journey was so pleasant that the weather was soon forgotten and a warm welcome was given by the Brauerei guide.

It was most interesting to see how the beer was brewed and afterwards the members enjoyed a delicious lunch that included beer in every choice on the menu! After lunch the members headed next door to the textile factory which sells everything from fine silk to bath mats and many a purchase was made.

We'd like to thank Andrea Bové of ZIWC for organising the event.



President: Bas Veenendaal Tel. 01 761 1053 moteco@uitikon.ch Secretary: Joop Hubbeling Tel. 041 780 7550 jhubbeling@bluewin.ch **News Editor:** John Stuart Tel. 041 724 3075 stuart.john@siemens.com Treasurer: Patrick Bos Tel. 041 750 8405 patrick.bos@tic.ch Membership: Micheal Sekler

michaelsekler@yahoo.com

### **ZIWC Spring Party**

Saturday 28th May at 18:30 "Hütte" La Campana, Baar

ZIWC have invited our members to their Spring Party to join them for a "Finger Lickin' Rib Stickin' Tastin' Barbecue".

The price will be CHF 35.- per person and the booking deadline will be Thursday May 19<sup>th</sup>.

To reserve your place please call **Pam Spreiter** or **Susan Dundas.** 

Pam Spreiter 041 710 2208 Susan Dundas 076 345 1255

#### **Newsletter by E-Mail**

To save the club postage the board has decided to only send the Newsletter by post to those members who do not have e-mail.

If you have an e-mail address and haven't already done so, please go to our web site and register for the Newsletter by e-mail.

Use **member login** (if you have no password, one will be sent to you) and the first screen asks you if you want the Newsletter by e-mail. Click on it and, hey presto, it's done.

If you have any questions please ask any board member (except Joop!!)

Membership Info

Contact Membership Secretary:

Michael Sekler Tel. 076 449 9770 michaelsekler@yahoo.com